
Copyright © 2008 Peel, Inc.	 Sendera Homeowner's Association Newsletter - October 2008  �

Sendera

IMPORTANT 
NOTICE!!!

	 Because of scheduling conflicts, the 
Sendera Chili Cook-off has been moved to 
Sunday, November 2nd.  This is one week 
before the originally scheduled date.  If you 
are using entry forms from the September 
Sendera Newsletter, please correct the dates.  
Corrected entry forms can be found in this 
edition of the newsletter.

Sendera Style
	 National Night Out will take place on 
Tuesday, October 7th, this year from 6:00-
9:00pm.  This evening is a great opportunity 
to meet your immediate neighbors and 
commit to helping law enforcement reduce 
crime in the community.   Residents are 
encouraged to have a cook-out in their front 
yards, be involved in a block party, organize 
a neighborhood walk, and/or just sit out front 
and greet your neighbors.  The following 
locations have already planned to host events.  
All are invited to bring a finger food and/or 
come and socialize.  Don’t be left out of the 
fun!

8916 West Hove Loop
Whiteworth Loop- West side

4400 block of Companeros Way

Message from the Sendera 
Board of Directors

By Eric Steen, President Sendera Owners Association
		 As the temperatures start to fall things heat 
up in the neighborhood. Make sure you check 
out the Recreation Committee article in this 
newsletter, as well as our website (www.
senderahoa.com) to get the details on all the 
upcoming events. Unfortunately as some 
activities pick up, others end. This is the last 
month the pool will be open this season.
	 The weather is not the only thing changing. 
Back in July our association manager, Kaye, 
left RealManage and Celeste was assigned to 
work with us. However Celeste was not only 
new to RealManage but also to Austin. As a 
result the transition did not go so well, and 
there was a drop in service from RealManage. 
The Sendera Board has been meeting with 
executives from RealManage to discuss 
these issues. RealManage is making several 
changes to address our concerns, and one 
of the changes is a new, more experienced 
Association Manager. Our new Association 
Manager is Keri Scott and her bio can be 
found in this newsletter. 

Another change being made at request of 
the Sendera Board is that property owners 
may ask that renters be notified when deed 
restriction violations (DRVs) are reported.  
Homeowners who wish to take advantage of 
this new feature need to contact RealManage 
and request these renter notifications be issued 
for their property.  Of course, the owners will 
still receive notifications. RealManage is also 
changing the way they handle calls and has 
provided training for the Sendera Board on 
their new management website. 
	 The Sendera Board of Directors is 
committed to making sure RealManage, 
as well as all our other vendors, provides 
Sendera with the highest level of service. 
If you experience problems dealing with 
RealManage please contact a Board member 
with specific details of the problem so it can 
be addressed. Together we can make the 
quality of life in Sendera a standard that other 
communities strive to achieve.
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Association Manager2007-2008 Board of Directors

2008-2009 Committee Chairs

Sendera HOA Web Site: www.senderahoa.com

Architectural
Eric Steen................. 512-799-4422, eric_steen@kolarmail.com

Community Relations
Eric Steen................. 512-799-4422, eric_steen@kolarmail.com

Landscaping
Vic Booth.................................... landscaping@senderahoa.com

Neighborhood Relations
Drew Crosby.......512-592-9868, akcrosby@ft.newyorklife.com

Newsletter Editor
Pamela Kurburski.................................................. 512-940-8430
....................................................... newsletter@senderahoa.com

Pool
Courtney Hessinger...... 512-751-6556, chenay15@hotmail.com
Kimberly Amicon...................................... kamicon@yahoo.com 

Recreation
Suzann Vera.............. 512-291-0714, suzannchili@sbcglobal.net
Sharon Boatright................................................... 512-653-5554
......................................................sharon.boatwright@amd.com

Security
Greg S. Johnson.................................................... 512-825-8046
....................................................senderasecurity@austin.rr.com
Veronica Ferren................ 512-203-7461, vferren@hotmail.com

Webmaster
Sally Iwanski................................. webmaster@senderahoa.com

Advertising Information
Please support the businesses that advertise in the Sendera 
Newsletter. Their advertising dollars make it possible for all 
residents to receive a newsletter at no charge. No homeowners 
association funds are used to produce or mail the newsletters. 
If you would like to support the newsletter by advertising, 
please contact Peel, Inc. Sales Office at 512-263-9181 or 
advertising@PEELinc.com for ad information and pricing.

Eric Steen, President............................................. 512-799-4422
.......................................................... eric_steen@kolarmail.com

Luanne Skeen, Vice President............................... 512-282-6560
....................................................................skeenlu@yahoo.com

Greg Johnson, Treasurer....................................... 512-825-8046
....................................................senderasecurity@austin.rr.com 

Steve Hope, Secretary........................................... 512-470-4852
................................................................. shope2@austin.rr.com

Patrick V. Pulido, Director at Large...................... 512-291-4750
............................................................... pulidopatrick@aol.com

Keri Scott
Community Association Manager
12335 Hymeadow Dr., Suite 300

Austin, TX 78750
512-492-6015 • Fax 512-219-5696

keri.scott@realmanage.com 

For Customer Service call:
1-866-4-RealService  •  1-866-473-2573

www.RealManage.com

“I really love my Invisible Fence®

because it keeps me safe at home and
it gives me the freedom to be a dog.”

– Willie Boy, Austin, TX –
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New Association Manager 
Assigned to Sendera HOA

	 September 8th, Sendera residents had the 
opportunity to visit with, Kerri Scott, our 
new association manager, at a meet and greet 
event at the pool.  If you weren’t able to be 
there, here is a little information about her.
	 Originally from Arlington, Texas, Keri 
attended Tarrant County College and 
Austin Institute of Real Estate receiving 
her real estate license.   Keri’s extensive 
career includes managing several rental 
communities in Austin, Texas.  Keri managed 
a multi-level townhome community which transitioned into a condo 
conversion.   Keri managed the entire condo conversion process, 
including the construction, sales, and Homeowners Association.  
Once the condo conversion was completed, Keri decided to stay in 
HOA management.  She began working with RealManage in January 
2008 and is currently Community Association Manager for three 
associations including the Sendera Owners Association.
	 Keri is married to Frank and they are expecting their first child, 
M’Lynn in December 2008.

Southwest

Family Owned and Operated
Mark and Jan Welp

www.kwikkarsouthwest.com

• Full Service Oil Change
• State Inspections
• Mechanical Repairs
 ASE Master Mechanic 
 AAA Approved, 96.7% Rating 
 12K / 12 Mo. Nationwide Warranty 
 Computer Diagnostics 

 Courtesy Drop Off / Pick Ups 
• Scheduled Maintenance Services
• Fleet Vehicles GE/PHH/MPP/MAP etc.

Hours:
8-6 Weekdays
8-5 Saturday

512-891-7800

SUPERIOR SERVICE FOR YOU AND YOUR CAR

3416 W. William Cannon
Austin, TX 78745

Coffee Bar • Children’s Playroom
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Discount

R AT E S
without discount

S E R V I C E .
It’s no accident more people trust 
State Farm to insure their cars. 
Call today.

State Farm Mutual Automobile Insurance Company (Not in NJ), Bloomington, IL
P040034  12/04

Lee Ann LaBorde, Agent
8400 Brodie Lane, Suite 105
Austin, TX 78745-8161
Bus: 512-282-3100
lee.a.laborde.b32a@statefarm.com

Elegant Sophistication in Beauty
Serving Austin for 33 Years

GIFT CERTIFICATES AVAILABLE
BUY ON-LINE

azizsalon.com

NEW SOUTH LOCATION NOW OPEN!
5400 BRODIE LANE IN ACADEMY SHOPPING CTR.,

NEXT TO BED, BATH & BEYOND 512-891-0420

Day Of Beauty Makeovers
Hair Designers
Master Color Specialists
Curly Hair Experts
Professional Manicures/Pedicures
Spa Packages
Skin Facial Services 
IPL/Photofacial Rejuvenation 
Laser/IPL Hair Removal
Refreshing Spa/Body Treatments 
Professional Waxing
Extraordinary Massage Services

Downtown Salon located at 710 W. 7th St.  512-476-4131

  All are welcome to attend Recreation Committee meetings.  
Any help is most appreciated- whatever your schedule 
allows.  If you are unable to attend meetings, but would 
like to be placed on the Recreation Committee e-mail 
list for updates about neighborhood events, please 
e-mail suzannchili@sbcglobal.net.
	 Next meeting:  Monday October 20, 2008 
6:30pm, 8817 Whiteworth Loop.  

 	     The Sendera Neighborhood Fall Garage Sale 
will take place Friday and Saturday, October 10th 
and 11th, from 8:00 am -1:00pm.  If you would like 
to participate on one or both days, just set up your 
stuff and help by hanging at least one sign.  An ad 
will be placed in the Austin American Statesman and 
on Craig’s list announcing the sale.
	

	 Don’t miss Cowan Elementary School’s Fall Carnival on 
Saturday October 18, 2008 from 11:00-4:00pm.  There will be food 
booths, games, vendors, and entertainment.  Feel free to wear your 
Halloween costumes to this great event which gets bigger and better 
every year!

Sendera Recreation Committee News- Mark your Calendars
Submitted by Suzann Vera

 	 Judges are needed for the annual Halloween 
Decorating Contest!   Judges will drive the 
neighborhood at dusk Thursday, October 30th, 
and award 20 Hollywood Video gift certificates 
to the Best Halloween Decorated Homes.  
Winners will be listed in the newsletter 
and on the Sendera website at www.
senderahoa.com.

 4th Annual Sendera Chili Cook Off and Fair
	 November 2nd, the Sendera Recreation Committee will host the 
fourth Sendera Chili Cook-off and Fair in the parking lot by the 
pool.  Judging will take place at 2:00 PM at which time residents not 
participating as cooks can join in the fun with a “bottomless” cup 
to be filled at the chili booths (while it lasts), check out the vendors, 
enjoy entertainment and get to know your neighbors. Cash prizes 
and trophies will be awarded for several categories of chili including: 
best red, best green, best booth, etc.  If interested 
in entering the chili cook off or renting a vendor 
space please complete the entry forms included 
in this issue of the newsletter. 
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RegisteR now foR dance classes

Dance Classes For All Ages
Ballet • tap • Jazz • lyrical • Hip Hop

several choices for Preschool dance Programs
adult classes

Reasons to choose
ouR studio

1. Facilities: Our specially designed 
floors reduce fatigue and prevent injuries.

2. Family Values: We use appropriate 
costuming and carefully select music to 
ensure wholesome family entertainment.

3. Experienced Faculty: Our teachers 
are all hightly trained professionals who 

have many years of experience and attend 
continuing education to remain current 

with new trends.

4. Observation Windows: Watch your 
child’s progress. Brand new

to dance?

Call for our free information
“4 Things Every Parent 

Should Know Before 
Choosing A Dance Studio”

D’Ette & Co. Dancers
1807 Slaughter Ln., Ste. 325

Austin, TX 78748
512-292-3772

www.dettedancers.com

it’s not too late - Register today!

	 This month Austin’s curbside recycling program goes greener.  You 
may already be seeing the new 90 gallon recycling containers that 
resemble garbage cans.   Better yet, you may already have one.    
	 In October, the City of Austin is initiating its new single stream 
recycling program.  Bins will be distributed beginning at the end 
of September and will continue through the end of year until all 
Austin residents have the new bins.   The bins are larger; all recycled 
items can be thrown in the bin together without the need of binding 
cardboard and separating paper from glass, plastic, tin and aluminum.  
The only drawback I see at this time is the new recycling will be 
collected every other week rather than weekly but timing may not 
be an issue with the larger bins.  
The benefits of single stream recycling:
1.	More plastics can be recycled.  The rules will be any rigid plastic 

from numbers 1-7.   This includes those yogurt cups, margarine tubs, 
berry containers, and other similar items.   This is an improvement 
over the current curbside recycling limitations to number 1 & 2 
bottle shaped plastic containers.     The downside is that it does not 
include all recyclable plastics such as the number 4 plastic bags 
that hold delivered newspapers or plastic grocery bags. 

The Green Corner
Austin’s Curbside Recycling Goes Greener

By: Sheri Hicks 
2.	Pressed cardboard can now be recycled.  This includes cereal 

boxes, soda boxes and other items that come in pressed cardboard 
boxes.   Until now, pressed cardboard had to be carried downtown 
for recycling at Ecology Action and regular cardboard that could 
be recycled with City of Austin had to be cut into small pieces and 
bundled together.  Now, all cardboard, including pressed, can be 
included in your recycling.

3.	All items can be recycled together without separation or binding 
of specific items.  Simply throw your plastic, glass, tin, aluminum 
and pressed cardboard containers into the bin with your newspapers 
and other paper destined to be recycled.  

What cannot be recycled?
1.	Soft plastics like plastic bags.  But we can reduce those by carrying 

reusable bags to the grocery store.   Also, HEB and Randall’s both 
have plastic bag recycle bins available. 

2.	Egg cartons or other Styrofoam products
3.	Take out containers. 

RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL
• INTERIOR/EXTERIOR • UNIFORMED PAINTERS
• POWER WASHING • QUALITY GUARANTEED
• CAULKING / SCRAPING • GENERAL REPAIRS

www.southernpainting.com

512-267-6200
References/Bonded & Insured

FREE ESTIMATES
Mention this ad for

$100 off service

of $1000 or more

*There is a World of Difference Between
Covering a Surface With Paint*

And Painting
As SOUTHERN PAINTING Does

“Lots of satisfi ed customers”
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Sendera Chili Cook Off and Fair

November 2, 2008
Chili Cook-off Registration

	 All interested parties are required to complete and submit a signed copy of 
Rules and Regulations form by November 1, 2008.

Mail or drop off completed form to:
Sendera Chili Cook Off and Fair

Attn.:  Suzann Vera
8817 Whiteworth Loop

Austin, TX 78749

Team Name: ________________________________________________

Team Captain: _ _____________________________________________

Names of other team members: __________________________________

___________________________________________________________

Captain contact information:

Address: ____________________________________________________

Phone #:  _ __________________________________________________

e-mail address: _______________________________________________

Rules and Regulations
Official signed chili cook-off registration forms 
must be received by November 1, 2008. There will 
be no on-site registration the day of the cook-off.  
Judging is at 2:00PM.  Cooks can begin set up at 
any time that day.
A chili entrant team may have no more than 4 
people.
Chili must be cooked from scratch on site the day 
of the cook off.  It must be prepared in the open at 
the entrant’s booth site.  
Chili must be cooked using equipment provided by 
the cook: propane or gas stove or grill.  There will 
be no electricity furnished and generators are not 
allowed.
A listing of ingredients used to make the chili must be 
displayed. Quantities do not need to be included.
Cooks are to prepare and cook chili in as sanitary a 
manner as possible.  Cooking conditions are subject 
to inspection by the head judge. The cooked chili 
temperature must remain at a temperature of 140 
degrees or higher at all times. All food, equipment, 
and utensils must be stored at least 6 inches off the 
floor on pallets, tables, or shelving at all times.
Appropriate “themed” decoration of your area and 
related costuming is encouraged!
Cooking will take place at the designated booth 
area only.   Cooks must provide their own booth 
materials to include, table, chairs, cooking utensils, 
& ingredients.  
Each team is responsible for preparing one pot of red 
or green chili (at least 3-5 quarts) to be judged. About 
beans- chili will be judged without beans, but teams 
may add beans before serving to the neighbors.
At the discretion of the head judge, cooks may be 
required to taste their own chili in front of a judge 
at any time during the event.
	No deliberate sabotage to another contestant or their 
entry will be tolerated and such an act would lead 
to automatic disqualification.  So, don’t even think 
about it.
	Firearms, explosives or other pyrotechnics will not 
be allowed on the premises. (Hey, it’s Texas- we had 
to say it).

I, _______________________________________have 
read the above listed rules and regulations for the 2008 
Sendera Chili Cook Off and agree to abide by them. 

Date:______________________________ 

1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.

Vendor Registration
	 If you would like to rent a space for a booth at the Sendera Chili Cook-off 
and Fair on November 2, 2008 from 1:00-4:00 P.M.  to sell crafts, merchandise, 
jewelry, services, etc. please complete the following form. 

Sendera residents will be considered for booths first with remaining 
booth rentals available to non-residents.  
Vendors are responsible for set-up and equipment of booth including 
tables/chairs.  
Rental space is $10.

Mail or drop off completed form and registration fee to:
Sendera Chili Cook Off and Fair

Attn.:  Suzann Vera
8817 Whiteworth Loop

Austin, TX 78749
*checks are to be made payable to the Sendera Homeowner’s Association.

Name: _ ____________________________________________________

Address: _ __________________________________________________

Phone #:____________________________________________________

Explanation of booth: _ _______________________________________

___________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________

Booth space rental fee enclosed $_______________________________

•

•

•
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DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions 
of their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. 
or its employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any 
facts stated in articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes 
no responsibility for the advertising content with this publication. All 
warranties and representations made in the advertising content are solely 
that of the advertiser and any such claims regarding its content should 
be taken up with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for 
misprints or failure to place advertising in this publication exacept for 
the actual cost of such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the 
publisher assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or 
typographical mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated 
above or in the case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental 
or consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, 
or any other liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish 
in a timely manner, except as limited to liabilities stated above.

Hours:
M-F 9-9
Sat 9-6

Sun 11-5

Great Clips
Escarpment Village
9600 Escarpment Blvd
at Slaughter Lane
(Next to Starbucks)
512-288-2444

$699 haircut
Hurry! Offer expires 11/15/08

Valid only at Great Clips at Escarpment Village

Not valid with any other offers. Limit one
coupon per customer. At participating salons.

No appointment 
necessary

greatclips.comEasy on the eyes,
Easy on the wallet.

Business Classifieds
JOE KASSON PAINTING AND REMODELING - Our expert 
painters and skilled craftsmen can handle any type of painting, 
repair, or light remodeling project.  Interior or Exterior. Residential 
Specialist since 1976.  Neighborhood references available. Call 
Joe for an estimate today!  312-1035

Nicole Peel
Broker/Owner

Office #: 512-249-6299
Mobile #: 512-740-2300

Flat Fee listiNg OPtiONs

Buyer reBate PrOgraM

www.Vallurerealty.com

NOT AVAILABLE ONLINE
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 512-989-8905 • www.PEELinc.com

Peel, Inc.
Printing & Publishing
Publishing community newsletters since 1991

Advertise your business
to your neighbors.

Support This 
Neighborhood 

Newsletter.
Kelly Peel
Sales Manager

512-989-8905
kelly@PEELinc.com
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